

AUGUST 2011
EEASCNA AREA MINUTES

Opened meeting with a moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer

Reading of Twelve Traditions – Jeremy L.

Reading of Twelve Concepts – Fred. C.

Reading of Article II: Purpose of EEASCNA – David C.

Administration Roll Call

Role	Name	Present	Not Present/Excused
Facilitator	Demetrios T.	X	
Co-Facilitator	David C.	X	
Secretary	Beth D.	X	
Alt-Secretary	Kristen E.	X	
Treasurer	Tiffany L.	X	
Alt-Treasurer	Amy C.	X	
H&I Chair	Debbie V.	X	
H&I Vice	Vacant		
PR Chair	Roy V.		X
PR Vice	Vacant		
Activities	Elaine J.	X	
Activities Vice	Vacant		
Ad-Hoc (GRCNA)	Robert L.	X	
RCM	Fred C.	X	
RCMA	Jeremy L.	X	

Group Roll Call - 14 Groups Present (out of 24), 10 in good standing and able to vote, 8 to reach consensus.

SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS

H&I – See Report that Follows

PR / Phone – See Report that Follows

Activities – See Report that Follows

Ad-Hoc Committee for GRCNA - Robert L. (Liaison) – See Report that Follows

Admin Committee – See Report that Follows

Treasurer – See Report that Follows

RCM –

GSR GROUPS REPORTS: See Report that Follows

OLD BUSINESS: Topic 1108 (see attached): Reached consensus (7-Assent, 1-Assent with Reservations, 2- Stand-Aside) To Be Added to “Topics in Force”

NOMINATIONS:

Kristen S. for Alternate Secretary to assume Secretary position in November 2011 if she is voted in then.
Kristen E. was voted in as Alternate-Secretary

OPEN FORUM

Robert with Ad-Hoc Committee for GRCNA is going to have a standing meeting for people interested in volunteering for GRCNA at any and all levels. This meeting will happen EVERY MONTH on the same day and location as Area at 1:00 PM prior to Area at 3:00 PM. ANYONE interested, please attend.

NEW BUSINESS

Topic 1111 – To modify H&I Policy. (see attached) Voted on at Area by GSR's (9 – Assent, 2-Assent with reservation) Reached Consensus

Topic 1112 – By Tiffany L. Treasurer. To write a check for Region in the amount of \$300 at this month's Area.

11, Assent

Topic 1113 – By Tiffany L., Treasurer, To set-aside a donation of maximum of \$150 for the GRCNA Hospitality Room that EEA has agreed to host for GRCNA 31. **TO BE TAKEN BACK TO HOME GROUPS.**

NEXT AREA SUNDAY, August 28 @ Klondike Club at 3:00 PM

H&I at 1:00 PM

GRCNA Ad-Hoc Meeting for any and all volunteers at 1:00 PM

PR at 1:45 PM

AREA ADMIN at 2:00 PM

GSR Issues at 2:30 PM

EEANA August 2011 Announcements

TRUSTED SERVANTS NEEDED:

- GRAN Men's Side needs volunteers. Please call Vic at (770) 608-0404 or Scott K. at (770) 527-9931
- GRAN Women's side needs volunteers, please call Debbie V. at (770) 905-1222 to tell your story
- Rockdale House for Women wants an NA Meeting brought in. Need Women!! Please call Debbie V. at (770) 905-1222 or A.J. at (678) 607-7002 if you're interested.
- PR needs a new list of volunteers that are willing to give rides to people who might call the phone line. Please fill out a sheet at each group and give to Roy V!!!!

BIRTHDAYS, ETC.

PLEASE SEE GROUP REPORTS

AREA ACTIVITIES

- Softball... team forming. Need players!!!! Contact Elaine J.

EAST END IS HOSTING GRCNA 31!!

NEED SUPPORT!! GET INVOLVED!

Elaine J. mentioned EEA needs to step up support for GRCNA, as we are hosting GRCNA 31. Numerous positions open, many requiring little to no clean time. It is recommended Home Groups conduct fundraiser for GRCNA, can raffle off registrations. If you notify Robert L. or Elaine J., they will participate and provide raffle items. Robert L (404) 312-7824 or Elaine J. (678) 913-9229 or Beth D. (404) 931-5328.

NEED HOMEGROUPS to sponsor GRCNA Fundraisers!! Contact Robert L, Elaine J., or Beth D.

Need volunteers for various positions and shifts DURING GRCNA in March 2012. Please contact Robert L. (404) 312-7824 or email: ruluecke@hotmail.com

H+1

GRAN's men: Gang well. Welcomed Rob to the panel. Anyone interested in going in contact Devo, Scott K. or Vic F.

GRAN's women: Doing OK. Still need volunteers. Contact Debbie at 770-905-1222.

In September holding nominations for new panel leaders ~~for~~ for GRAN. AJ nominated David for the men's side. Debbie nominated AJ for the women's side.

Dept of Corrections for the state will have orientation on Sept 10th at Region. Contact Debbie at 770-905-1222 if interested. This will allow you to go into any state facility.

Rockdale House for Men asked about H+1 coming in. AJ suggested they take the men to the 6:00 ~~RA~~ ^{Recovery Happens} meeting.

Still waiting on approval for Newton County Jail.

PR Report August

First of all I want to apologize for not being present at the August area meeting.

This month we did not have a committee meeting due to many members being out of town and my school schedule this month.

Everything is going well. The phone line received 61 calls for a total of 173 minutes. Of those 26 calls were transferred to the cell phone with a total of 82 minutes used.

This month we did rotate the cell phone and it went well.

Next month we will be working on a draft for the letters to send to different county agencies.

Our next meeting will be before the next area meeting at 1:30 PM.

In loving service,

Roy V.

**E.E.A.S.C.
Subcommittee Report**

DATE: 8-7-21

Subcommittee Name: Activities

Date and location of next Subcommittee Meeting: 1965 North Rd Snellville, 30075

What's happening in the subcommittee?

Softball Practice Every Sat 10:00 am for
Information 2299 Rosebud Rd Grayson Hgts
Contact person TERESA. 770-612-5618

Day at the Lake → was a success
a 150 was the Lazer Show

Upcoming events and announcements from the subcommittee:

Birmingham BRVES Tickets available
\$5.00 GAME DAY AUG 26, 2011

up-coming event OCTOBER 8th
at GRANA Fund-Raising
NA. Round-up 15 yrs or more
Clean time 3:45 206R Church
Rd Snellville GA Time - 12:00 PM. - 10:30 PM
We will be serving food

Trusted Servant: Elaine J.

"Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our communications"
Twelve Concepts of NA Services, Concept 8

FIRECNA Ad-Hoc

HOSPITALITY WILL MEET
AT BRESCO PARK AT 1.00 PM
ON AUGUST 20TH. PLEASE SEE
ELAINE FOR DETAILS.

Admin Report

8/7/14

Disc Alternative Sec

Disc Tiffany NOT doing her
next month. Collection procedures
for September Area meeting

- Discussed \$300 to Region
Tiff to submit Topic

- Discussed \$100/150 to ARCWA
for next 6 months -
Tiffany to submit topic

**EAST END AREA SERVICE COMMITTEE
NARCOTICS ANONYMOUS**

Treasurer Report
Month of August 2011

Statement

Beginning Balance	\$2,046.48
Prudent Reserve	\$1,387.98
Subtotal	\$2,046.48
Income	\$497.40
Expenses	\$50.00
Ending Balance	\$2,493.88

Income

Deposited

Group Donation	\$497.40
Other Income	
Total Income	\$497.40

Expenses

Check no. Date Cleared

schedule printing	50.00	1239
Cell Dara (server)		
Literature		
Boost Mobile		
Total Expenses	\$50.00	

Group Name	Jan	Feb	Mar	Apr	May	Jun	Jul	Aug	Sep	Oct	Nov	Dec	YTD
Activities							300.00						\$300.00
Broken Shackles		20.00						20.00					\$40.00
By NA Means Necessa		40.00		135.00		100.00	50.00	20.00					\$345.00
Changing in Grayson			25.00		20.00			20.00					\$65.00
Clean & Free				50.00			50.00						\$100.00
Covington Miracles		25.00		30.00	20.00	25.00	20.00	25.00					\$145.00
Far Out Group		10.00	25.00	34.00	6.00		10.00						\$85.00
Farfromusin		66.49	42.25	86.75	77.96	135.00	16.00	117.40					\$541.85
Freedom Train													\$0.00
Give Yourself a Break													\$0.00
H & I													\$0.00
Harvest Group				20.00		20.00		20.00					\$60.00
Holding on Group													\$0.00
Just for Today			83.00			50.00		150.00					\$283.00
Living Solutions	150.00	85.00	120.00	120.00	100.00	100.00	180.00						\$855.00
Monroe New Miracles					40.00		40.00						\$80.00
NA Lifetime			50.00	20.00	26.00								\$96.00
NA Vader's	50.00		25.00	50.00	25.00	50.00	50.00						\$250.00
NA Way Group													\$0.00
New Life		10.00	15.00	20.00	48.00								\$93.00
Other													\$0.00
Recovery At Work													\$0.00
Restoration Group					20.00								\$20.00
Serenity Seekers	23.04			25.00	25.00			50.00					\$123.04
Stairway		40.00	40.00			50.00	40.00	50.00					\$220.00
Stronghold (Holding O													\$0.00
Survivors Group		80.00		45.00	37.00		100.00						\$262.00
Unlimited Hope		75.00	50.00	50.00	25.00	25.00	40.00	25.00					\$290.00
Total	\$223.04	\$451.49	\$475.25	\$685.75	\$469.96	\$555.00	\$896.00	\$497.40	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$4,253.89

In loving service Tiffany Leggett 770-364-1802 tiffanyleggett@yahoo.com or treasurer@eeasna.org

Passed

7- Assent, 1 Assent w/ reservation

Topic Form
All topics must be submitted to writing to the facilitator

Topic # 1108 (leave blank)

Topic	X	/	Old Business	<input type="checkbox"/>
Nomination	<input type="checkbox"/>	/	New Business	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>

Source:	Vic Flessas	Position:	GSR	Group:	Covington Mir.
----------------	-------------	------------------	-----	---------------	----------------

Topic:	To regularly offer GSR Orientation for new (or old) GSR's each month, prior to EEANA Admin. This orientation should be devised and led by the Co-Facilitator. The Co-Facilitator shall prepare a packet of orientation materials, and keep them regularly available to attendees. GSR's already in office are welcome to bring questions to the Co-Facilitator during this time for 'coaching.'
---------------	---

Intent:	To increase the immediate ability of GSRs to represent their group effectively. This information enables the GSR to, from day one, impact their group's voice at EEANA through discussion, consensus-building and preparing new Topics for presentation, even as they respond to Topic both at the Area and Region level.
----------------	---

Policy Affected	Article IV , E, 1. GSR – Paragraph 3: Add after first sentence: 'GSR's should attend (usually upon taking office) at least one of the monthly orientation sessions – hosted by the Co-Facilitator – which gives them specific information on their duties and EEANA policy.' Article V , 4, b. Co-Facilitator, ii. Duties, add "d) Each GSR should (upon taking office) attend the Orientation presentation offered each month by the Co-Facilitator.
------------------------	---

Financial Impact	Cost of printing orientation materials: \$160 per year (estimate, based upon \$.05 per pg printing, a 25-page orientation guide, approximately 25 guides needed during the calendar year.
-------------------------	---

Topic Form
All topics must be submitted to writing to the facilitator

Topic # _____ (leave blank)

Topic	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Old Business	<input type="checkbox"/>
Nomination	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	<input type="checkbox"/>	New Business	<input type="checkbox"/>

Source: <u>Beth D.</u>	Position: <u>Secretary</u>	Group: _____
------------------------	----------------------------	--------------

Topic:	<div style="border: 1px solid black; height: 100px; position: relative;"> <div style="position: absolute; top: 0; left: 0; width: 100%; height: 100%; background: linear-gradient(to bottom right, transparent 49%, #ccc 49%, #ccc 51%, transparent 51%);"></div> </div>
	Kristin S. for Alt-Secretary

Intent:	<div style="border: 1px solid black; height: 100px; position: relative;"> <div style="position: absolute; top: 0; left: 0; width: 100%; height: 100%; background: linear-gradient(to bottom right, transparent 49%, #ccc 49%, #ccc 51%, transparent 51%);"></div> </div>
	11- Assent

Policy Affected	<div style="border: 1px solid black; height: 100px; position: relative;"> <div style="position: absolute; top: 0; left: 0; width: 100%; height: 100%; background: linear-gradient(to bottom right, transparent 49%, #ccc 49%, #ccc 51%, transparent 51%);"></div> </div>

Financial Impact	<div style="border: 1px solid black; height: 100px; position: relative;"> <div style="position: absolute; top: 0; left: 0; width: 100%; height: 100%; background: linear-gradient(to bottom right, transparent 49%, #ccc 49%, #ccc 51%, transparent 51%);"></div> </div>

I have 2 yrs 7mths clean.

I have 2n NA Homegroup

I have 2n NA Sponsor who has 2n^{-NA-}Sponsor

I work Steps

I am 6mths into my 2nd term as GSR
of my homegroup

Kristen.

Topic Form
All topics must be submitted to writing to the facilitator

Topic # _____ (leave blank)

Topic	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Old Business	<input type="checkbox"/>
Nomination	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	New Business	<input type="checkbox"/>

Source:	Tiffany L.	Position:	Treasurer	Group:	Admin
----------------	------------	------------------	-----------	---------------	-------

Topic:	Amy C. for alternate-treasurer
---------------	--------------------------------

Intent:	Learn learn to be treasurer & fulfill duties of alt-treasurer per EFASCNA policy
----------------	---

Policy Affected	Tiffany to be Treasurer for 2012 11- Assent
------------------------	--

Financial Impact	NONE
-------------------------	------

Amy Chandler

Alternate Treasurer

494 Fieldstream way
Lawrenceville, Ga. 30044
678-760-1359
amy.chandler84@yahoo.com

Clean time: 14 mos.

I have a sponsor for 10 months now + I am beginning step 7. I have been involved with my home group for 10 months now + hold the position of Secretary.

I have experience with Excel, Microsoft Word + Outlook. I have been working as a records coordinator, maintaining police records for insurance adjusters since October 2010. I am very responsible with my finances + look forward to serving this area to the fullest.

Aug. Area 2011

Topic Form
All topics must be submitted to writing to the facilitator

Topic # 1111 (leave blank)

Topic	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Old Business	<input type="checkbox"/>
Nomination	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	New Business	<input type="checkbox"/>

Source: <u>Robt</u>	Position: <u>CSA</u>	Group: <u>HARVEST</u>
---------------------	----------------------	-----------------------

Topic:	TO STOP ANY LITERATURE DISTRIBUTION TO ANY H&C MEETING NOT REPORTING AT THE SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING. either by handwriting, or absent with report or verbal report.
--------	--

Intent:	TO BE ACCOUNTABLE TO THE GROUPS IN REGARDS TO OUR EXPENSES.
---------	--

Policy Affected	NONE H&I Policy
-----------------	------------------------

Financial Impact	Reached Consensus 9-Assent, 2-Assent w/ reservat
------------------	--

Aug. Area 2011

Topic Form
All topics must be submitted to writing to the facilitator

Topic # 1112 (leave blank)

Topic	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Old Business	<input type="checkbox"/>
Nomination	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	New Business	<input type="checkbox"/>

Source:	Tiffany L.	Position:	Treasurer	Group:	Admin
---------	------------	-----------	-----------	--------	-------

Topic:	Give treasurer permission to write a check to region for August meeting in the amount of \$300.00 for donation.
--------	---

Intent:	To donate money to region.
---------	----------------------------

Policy Affected	Reference to Article XII; 5; a
-----------------	---

Financial Impact	\$300.00
------------------	----------

reached consensus w/ 11- Assent

Topic Form
All topics must be submitted to writing to the facilitator

Topic # 1113 (leave blank)

Topic	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Old Business	<input type="checkbox"/>
Nomination	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	New Business	<input type="checkbox"/>

Source: <u>Tiffany L.</u>	Position: <u>Treasurer</u>	Group: <u>Admin</u>
---------------------------	----------------------------	---------------------

Topic:	August 2011 to February 2012; treasurer will earmark a maximum of \$150 per monthly - if and only if we are over prudent reserve & all other expenses are met. Monies will go to East End area to help fund the GRCNA hospitality room.
--------	--

Intent:	help fund GRCNA hospitality room that the East End is responsible for
---------	---

Policy Affected	no policy changed but refer to Article XII; 5; A
-----------------	--

Financial Impact	max amount \$1050.00
------------------	----------------------

1-209-647-1600 passcode 913918#

Sept 4th 1pm - 3pm

Recovery on the GO
World Convention Main Speaker
Meeting,

Add to minutes

July 2011 - Arce

Topic Form
All topics must be submitted to writing to the facilitator

Topic # 1110 (leave blank)

Topic <u>Rob L</u>	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Old Business	<input type="checkbox"/>
Nomination	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	New Business	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>

Source:	Position:	Group:
---------	-----------	--------

Topic:	<p>THAT THE <u>RSC</u> ADMIT ADMIN BODY GENERATE A LETTER, EXPRESSING OUR THANKS TO OUR OUTGOING RD FOR HIS DEDICATED SERVICE. AS WELL</p>
--------	--

Intent:	<p>AS EXPRESSING OUR DEEPEST SYMPATHY FOR THE LOSS OF HIS WIFE CASEY WHO WAS A LONG STANDING SERVANT OF THE CA REGION.</p>
---------	---

Policy Affected	<p><u>None</u></p>
-----------------	--------------------

Financial Impact	<p><u>None</u></p>
------------------	--------------------

E.E.A.S.C.
Group Report

DATE: 8-7-11
Group Name: By N. A. means Necessary
Date of Next Group Conscious: 9-3-11
Meeting Location no change Day/Time/Type...OD/CD/Step/Speaker/etc.....

GSR: Bill J
GSR-Alternate: Kalyn J
Group Secretary: Jennife C
Group Treasurer: Jeremy L
Average Attendance: 30 Newcomers: 5

Comments for the month (birthdays, group anniversaries, etc...)
Jennife C 16 years 8-27-11

Are meetings going well or are there problems that need to be discussed?
meetings are great :

What can the area do to help your group carry the message?
Come and visit

Is your group making a donation? yes Amount: 20.00

Trusted Servant: [Signature]

"Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our communications"
Twelve Concepts of NA Services, Concept 8

E.E.A.S.C.
Group Report

DATE: 7 Aug 11

Group Name: Broken Shackles

Date of Next Group Conscious: _____

Meeting Location _____ Day/Time/Type...OD/CD/Step/Speaker/etc.....

249 Poplar St. Lilburn
Friday - 7pm - Open Discussion

GSR: Bunnie ~~XXXXX~~

GSR-Alternate: No

Group Secretary: Kevia ~~XXXXX~~

Group Treasurer: Wynetta ~~XXXXX~~

Average Attendance: 8 Newcomers: 3 @ 2 months

Comments for the month (birthdays, group anniversaries, etc...)

None

Are meetings going well or are there problems that need to be discussed?

What can the area do to help your group carry the message?

Come out & Support

Is your group making a donation? Yes Amount: 20.00

Trusted Servant: Bunnie

"Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our communications"
Twelve Concepts of NA Services, Concept 8

**E.E.A.S.C.
Group Report**

DATE: Aug. 7, 2011

Group Name: Changing in Grayson

Date of Next Group Conscious: Aug. 16, 2011

Meeting Location _____ Day/Time/Type...OD/CD/Step/Speaker/etc.....

Grayson First Baptist Church 2142 Logansville Hwy 30017
Tuesday @ 8:00 pm - 9:00 pm
Open-discussion + newcomer meeting separate

GSR: Greg U.

GSR-Alternate: Jacob C.

Group Secretary: Amy C.

Group Treasurer: Mary M.

Average Attendance: 30 Newcomers: 10

Comments for the month (birthdays, group anniversaries, etc...)

Andi celebrates 7 years on 8/16.

Josh K. + Vinny celebrate 2 years 8/30.

Are meetings going well or are there problems that need to be discussed?

meetings going well, no problems

What can the area do to help your group carry the message?

nothing at this time

Is your group making a donation? ~~no~~ yes Amount: \$20.00

Trusted Servant: Amy L. Chandler

"Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our communications"
Twelve Concepts of NA Services, Concept 8

E.E.A.S.C.
Group Report

DATE: 8/7/11

Group Name: Covington Miracles or 10th

Date of Next Group Conscious: Sept. 3rd, 9pm

Meeting Location Day/Time/Type...OD/CD/Step/Speaker/etc.....

Church of the Tues 8pm
Good Shepherd Sat 8pm
4140 Clark St., Covington

GSR: Vic F.

GSR-Alternate: Rob. T.

Group Secretary: Meghan W.

Group Treasurer: Morris L.

Average Attendance: 15 Tues Newcomers: (not counting visits
40 Sat. by GRAN) 10

Comments for the month (birthdays, group anniversaries, etc...)

Aug 27th - NA Splashdown - a gathering
at the Factory Shoals in celebration of
yet another summer! All are invited!
Sept. 17th - a partner in the Fish Fry hosted
by all Covington Meetings

Are meetings going well or are there problems that need to be discussed?

We are seeing a whole new set of faces -
very interesting exciting!

What can the area do to help your group carry the message?

A one-pag 'how to help' or what do we do
for GRANA - members are confused

Is your group making a donation? yes Amount: \$25

Trusted Servant: Vic

"Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our communications"
Twelve Concepts of NA Services, Concept 8

**E.E.A.S.C.
Group Report**

DATE: 8-7-11

Group Name: FAIR FROM USIN

Date of Next Group Conscious: 8-21-11

Meeting Location SUMC Day/Time/Type...OD/CD/Step/Speaker/etc.....
2428 E MAIN ST. SNELLVILLE 30078

GSR: ALAN J

GSR-Alternate: DINKY

Group Secretary: BETH D

Group Treasurer: TIM F.

Average Attendance: 50-60 Newcomers: 5

Comments for the month (birthdays, group anniversaries, etc...)

BRIGETTE 1YR TONIGHT BE THERE

AUG 20 IS FFO'S ANNUAL PICNIC @ BRISCOE PK.
PAVILLION BY THE POOL

Are meetings going well or are there problems that need to be discussed?

GOING WELL

What can the area do to help your group carry the message?

VISIT

Is your group making a donation? YES Amount: 117 ⁴⁰

Trusted Servant: ALAN J.

“Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our communications”
Twelve Concepts of NA Services, Concept 8

**E.E.A.S.C.
Group Report**

DATE: 8/7/11

Group Name: Harvest

Date of Next Group Conscious: 8/25

Meeting Location Day/Time/Type..(OD/CD/Step/Speaker/etc.....)

AMAZING GRACE LUTHERAN CHURCH
3305 LAWRENCEVILLE RD HWY 68
THURS. 730 - 845

GSR: Rob L

GSR-Alternate: _____

Group Secretary: _____

Group Treasurer: _____

Average Attendance: 20 Newcomers: 8

Comments for the month (birthdays, group anniversaries, etc...)

ROB LI WILL NOT BE CELEBRATING ON
THE 11TH. POSTPONED TO THE 25TH
SUZANNE H STILL SPEAKING
TOM A WILL CELEBRATE 24 YRS ON THE 18TH

Are meetings going well or are there problems that need to be discussed?

DEENH WELL

What can the area do to help your group carry the message?

SHOW UP

Is your group making a donation? YES Amount: \$20.00

Trusted Servant: Rob L

"Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our communications"
Twelve Concepts of NA Services, Concept 8

**E.E.A.S.C.
Group Report**

DATE: 8/7/11

Group Name: JUST FOR TODAY

Date of Next Group Conscious: 8/31/11

Meeting Location Day/Time/Type...OD/CD/Step/Speaker/etc.....
319, LAWRENCEVILLE CATHOLIC CHURCH GRAYSON
HWY. ~~319~~ (AROUND BACK IN TRAILER 10)

GSR: ALEX C.

GSR-Alternate: EDGAR

Group Secretary: DEVENIA

Group Treasurer: JACKIE

Average Attendance: 50 WEEKLY Newcomers: ⁵ WEEKLY

Comments for the month (birthdays, group anniversaries, etc...)

EDGAR & MARY ELLEN CELEBRATES 1st 26 AUG 11
@ JUST FOR TODAY.

Are meetings going well or are there problems that need to be discussed?

MEETINGS ARE GOING WELL. HOWEVER, WE NEED
MORE SUPPORT TO FURTHER CARRY THE MESSAGE

What can the area do to help your group carry the message?

GIVE MORE SUPPORT

Is your group making a donation? YES Amount: \$ 50.00

Trusted Servant: _____

“Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our communications”
Twelve Concepts of NA Services, Concept 8

**E.E.A.S.C.
Group Report**

DATE: 8-7-2011

Group Name: NA Lifetime

Date of Next Group Conscious: 9-1-2011

Meeting Location	Day/Time/Type...OD/CD/Step/Speaker/etc.....
<u>Trinity UMC basement</u>	<u>Thursday OD</u>
<u>6154 Collins St @ corner of Mill St.</u>	<u>8-9 PM</u>
<u>Covington, GA 30014</u>	

GSR: David Devo

GSR-Alternate: _____

Group Secretary: _____

Group Treasurer: _____

Average Attendance: 15-20 Newcomers: 8-10

Comments for the month (birthdays, group anniversaries, etc...)

Annual Campout @ Parker Farm
Oct 14-15-16

Fundraiser Sep 17 Home Groups of Covington @ Turner Lake Park
Covington

Are meetings going well or are there problems that need to be discussed?

Attendance down this last month
Need Home Group Members !!!

What can the area do to help your group carry the message?

Come Share Experience Strength & Hope

Is your group making a donation? No Planning Fundraiser Amount: _____

Gratull Trusted Servant: Loving Service David Devo

"Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our communications"
Twelve Concepts of NA Services, Concept 8

**E.E.A.S.C.
Group Report**

DATE: AUGUST 7, 2011

Group Name: NA VADERS

Date of Next Group Conscious: AUG. 30, 2011

Meeting Location METHODIST CHURCH OF L'VILLE Day/Time/Type... 1ST 8-9 PM - MONDAYS W/SPONSORSHIP, STEP MTG, SPEAKER DISCUSSION
ON LANGLEY DRIVE @ HWY. 29

GSR: PATRICIA W

GSR-Alternate: _____

Group Secretary: SHELLY

Group Treasurer: SHELLY

Average Attendance: 50-75 Newcomers: 5-10

Comments for the month (birthdays, group anniversaries, etc...)

NO BIRTHDAYS COMING UP

Are meetings going well or are there problems that need to be discussed?

MEETINGS ARE GOING WELL.

What can the area do to help your group carry the message?

VISIT OUR HOME GROUP

Is your group making a donation? NO Amount: —

Trusted Servant: _____

“Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our communications”
Twelve Concepts of NA Services, Concept 8

**E.E.A.S.C.
Group Report**

DATE: 8-7-11

Group Name: NA WAY

Date of Next Group Conscious: 8-21-11

Meeting Location Day/Time/Type...OD/CD/Step/Speaker/etc.....

951 Klondike Ct Coonass GA 745 9-

GSR: MATT B

GSR-Alternate: ALLEN

Group Secretary: Jennifer

Group Treasurer: RAYMOND M

Average Attendance: 15-20 Newcomers: 3-5

Comments for the month (birthdays, group anniversaries, etc...)

ALLEN CELE 24r 8-7-11 @ 745

Are meetings going well or are there problems that need to be discussed?

NO problems to discuss

What can the area do to help your group carry the message?

Come out and support
Short print out of all of the needs for GRANA

Is your group making a donation? NO Amount: _____

Trusted Servant: ~~Allen~~ Matt B.

“Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our communications”
Twelve Concepts of NA Services, Concept 8

**E.E.A.S.C.
Group Report**

DATE: Aug 7, 2011

Group Name: Recovery Happens @ 6pm.

Date of Next Group Conscious: TBA

Meeting Location 951 Blondike Ct. Day/Time/Type...OD/CD/Step/Speaker/etc..... Mon-Fri 6-7pm.
Conyers, Ga 30012

GSR: Barbara G.

GSR-Alternate: Arnezia C.

Group Secretary: _____

Group Treasurer: Fred. C.

Average Attendance: 10-15 Newcomers: 1-2

Comments for the month (birthdays, group anniversaries, etc...)

no birthdays

Are meetings going well or are there problems that need to be discussed?

no problems

What can the area do to help your group carry the message?

Support is always welcome

Is your group making a donation? no Amount: 0

Trusted Servant: Arnezia C.

“Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our communications”
Twelve Concepts of NA Services, Concept 8

E.E.A.S.C.
Group Report



DATE: Aug 7, 2011

Group Name: Serenity Seekers

Date of Next Group Conscious: 8/31/11

Meeting Location Day/Time/Type...OD/CD/Step/Speaker/etc.....

Zoar Methodist Church 7-8:30pm

3895 Zoar Church Rd Literature Study

2nd W - step 3rd W - Tradition

GSR: Melissa N.

GSR-Alternate: ~~Ø~~

Group Secretary: ~~Christina H.~~ Christina H.

Group Treasurer: Evan

Average Attendance: 15-25 Newcomers: 3-4

Comments for the month (birthdays, group anniversaries, etc...)

★ NEW MEETING same address & same format
Sat 12 Noon - ~~1:30pm~~ 1:30pm
Sept 7th starting 90 mins
in sept

★ Are meetings going well or are there problems that need to be discussed?

What can the area do to help your group carry the message?

Show up to our new Noon Meeting!

Is your group making a donation? ~~Yes~~ Yes Amount: \$50

Trusted Servant: Melissa N.

"Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our communications"
Twelve Concepts of NA Services, Concept 8

**E.E.A.S.C.
Group Report**

DATE: August 7, 2011

Group Name: Stairway Group

Date of Next Group Conscious: Sept 2, 2011

Meeting Location 3950 Hog Mountain Road, Decatur, GA 30019 Day/Time/Type...OD/CD/Step/Speaker/etc.....7:30-8:30pm.
Open Discussion, Hamilton Mill United Methodist
Church Mixed Format Open Discussion.

GSR: Seamus C.

GSR-Alternate: VACANT

Group Secretary: Jenny A.

Group Treasurer: Rich C.

Average Attendance: 20-30 Newcomers: 5 to 10

Comments for the month (birthdays, group anniversaries, etc...)

We got a new homegroup member Shane C. that
celebrated 1 year in July. No Birthdays for
a while. Group is doing well with 7 members
We have gotten out of our road trips for a
couple of months, because of the release & death of
a homegroup member. We have discussed doing a fun-
raiser for GRCA, but also supporting GRCA's Hospitality room.

What can the area do to help your group carry the message?

Come support us if you can.

Is your group making a donation? YES Amount: \$50.00

Trusted Servant: Seamus C.

"Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our communications"
Twelve Concepts of NA Services, Concept 8

**E.E.A.S.C.
Group Report**

DATE: 8-7-11

Group Name: Step It Up Group

Date of Next Group Conscious: 8-17-11

Meeting Location _____ Day/Time/Type...OD/CD/Step/Speaker/etc.....

1077 West Ave. Wednesday 7 p.m.
Conyers, GA 30012 C-Step
inside title loans store

GSR: Maranda J.

GSR-Alternate: OPEN

Group Secretary: OPEN

Group Treasurer: OPEN

Average Attendance: 2 Newcomers: 0

Comments for the month (birthdays, group anniversaries, etc...)

Are meetings going well or are there problems that need to be discussed?

attendance is down

What can the area do to help your group carry the message?

come support the meeting

Is your group making a donation? No Amount: _____

Trusted Servant: Maranda J.

“Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our communications”
Twelve Concepts of NA Services, Concept 8

**E.E.A.S.C.
Group Report**

DATE: August 7, 2011

Group Name: Unlimited Hope

Date of Next Group Conscious: 8/12/11

Meeting Location Summit Ridge Day/Time/Type...OD/CD/Step/Speaker/etc..... wed/fri 7:30-8:30 OD

GSR: Kristen S.

GSR-Alternate: Scott E.

Group Secretary: Levi

Group Treasurer: Richy H

Average Attendance: 60 Newcomers: 10

Comments for the month (birthdays, group anniversaries, etc...)

Are meetings going well or are there problems that need to be discussed?

What can the area do to help your group carry the message?

Is your group making a donation? yes Amount: 25.00

Trusted Servant: Kristen J.

"Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our communications"
Twelve Concepts of NA Services, Concept 8

Aug. Area 2011

Topic Form
All topics must be submitted to writing to the facilitator

Topic # 1111 (leave blank)

Topic	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Old Business	<input type="checkbox"/>
Nomination	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	New Business	<input type="checkbox"/>

Source: <u>Robt</u>	Position: <u>CSA</u>	Group: <u>HARVEST</u>
---------------------	----------------------	-----------------------

Topic:	TO STOP ANY LITERATURE DISTRIBUTION TO ANY H&C MEETING NOT REPORTING AT THE SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING. either by handwriting, or absent with report or verbal report.
--------	--

Intent:	TO BE ACCOUNTABLE TO THE GROUPS IN REGARDS TO OUR EXPENSES.
---------	--

Policy Affected	NONE H&I Policy
-----------------	------------------------

Financial Impact	Reached Consensus 9-Assent, 2-Assent w/ reservat
------------------	--

Aug. Area 2011

Topic Form	
All topics must be submitted to writing to the facilitator	

Topic # 1112 (leave blank)

Topic	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Old Business	<input type="checkbox"/>
Nomination	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	New Business	<input type="checkbox"/>

Source:	Tiffany L.	Position:	Treasurer	Group:	Admin
---------	------------	-----------	-----------	--------	-------

Topic:	Give treasurer permission to write a check to region for August meeting in the amount of \$300.00 for donation.

Intent:	To donate money to region.

Policy Affected	Reference to Article XII; 5; a

Financial Impact	\$300.00

reached consensus w/ 11- Assent

Topic Form
All topics must be submitted to writing to the facilitator

Topic # 1113 (leave blank)

Topic	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Old Business	<input type="checkbox"/>
Nomination	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	New Business	<input type="checkbox"/>

Source: <u>Tiffany L.</u>	Position: <u>Treasurer</u>	Group: <u>Admin</u>
---------------------------	----------------------------	---------------------

Topic:	August 2011 to February 2012; treasurer will earmark a maximum of \$150 per monthly - if and only if we are over prudent reserve & all other expenses are met. Monies will go to East End area to help fund the GRCNA hospitality room.
--------	--

Intent:	help fund GRCNA hospitality room that the East End is responsible for
---------	---

Policy Affected	no policy changed but refer to Article XII; 5; A
-----------------	--

Financial Impact	max amount \$1050.00
------------------	----------------------